CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 26, 2012
Meeting called to order:

President Helen Jillson called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane, East Sandwich, Ma 02537

.
Minutes:

The minutes of the September 4, 2011 annual meeting were accepted as read, by Peg Gorton.
Election of Directors/ Election Results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by Martha Guzikowski 

Introduction of New Members

New neighbors Bill and Christine Olsen were introduced.
Treasurer’s Report: 

 Martha reported a total balance on 8/25/12 of $99,782.19. We have a CD in the amount of $50,383.09 checking account balance of $30,000.28 and a money market account with a balance of $19,398.82 (See attached Treasurer’s report)
The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

A member suggested we do 2 year comparison reports for review by membership. We will implement this next year.

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

A member questioned why we did not hire a CPA to audit the accounts. It was explained to him that it is not required by our bylaws and with the new quick books application it’s quite easy to review the accounting. 

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The Proposed budget for 2013 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted.
Election Results:

Jack Jillson, Kathy Siranosian and Peggy Gorton were elected to 3 year terms to expire September 2015.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted by unanimous vote.

Committee Reports:

Area Development
*Akin property on Lloyd Lane -3 car garage addition completed

*Zarba property on Jillson Way- 3 car garage ongoing

*Rosenbaum property on Lloyd Lane -Photo voltaic roof panels approval pending

*Houlihan- property on Lost Meadows- photo voltaic ground panels were approved

Roads and Grounds

The ongoing street clearing project was discussed. We have a little more work to do to pass our inspection. We will have Tree Frogs come another half day to do the additional work. We thanked membership for their cooperation.
We reported the street lines have been repainted, a new rock was installed at the intersection of Weathervane and Oakidge, and new stop signs have been installed. We also had the beach parking area leveled and wood chips spread on perimeter. There are wood chips at the tennis parking lot that need spreading. Helen reported that Bruce will take care of it.

The speed bumps will be taken up before our October 1st inspection. A member questioned what the town policy is on dates that the speed bumps can be put down and when they need to be removed. We will clarify the dates with the DPW.

No resurfacing was done in 2012 as the roads were in good condition. There will probably be resurfacing done in 2013 at Scorton Marsh Circle, which will spend done the allotted funds.
Old Business:

We plan on extensive repairs to the beach stairs this spring. A member suggested we use composite wood. We will get a price to use that material.

There is a new requirement that we do weekly water testing. We have hired Barnstable County Testing to do the testing at a cost of $325 per season. We have the required signage posted by the beach stairs. We have had no issues with our water quality.

We continue to have an issue with parties on the beach. We encourage members to call police if they notice any unusual activity. We will try to do more towing next season to try and eliminate some of this activity. We will update the website with the procedure on how to have a vehicle towed.
New Business:

We have had a suggestion that we have a family block party next year. We will send a survey out with the newsletter this winter to find out if there is interest by the membership to pursue this. We will also be looking for volunteers to organize this.

We will continue to have the cocktail party and are looking for a volunteer to host next year. We thanked the Houlihans for hosting the party this year.

Motion to Adjourn

Meeting adjourned at 5:10pm
